





February 14, 2011

Senator Kevin Meyer Alaska State Senate State Capitol Juneau AK 99801-1182

Dear Senator Meyer:

On behalf of our respective organizations, we would like to thank you for introducing SB 17, an Act classifying certain synthetic cannabinoids as schedule IIA controlled substances; and providing for an effective date.

We met recently to review proposed legislation and decided to unanimously support this bill.

Again, thank you for addressing this issue. Please contact the APOA office in Anchorage at 277-0515 if there is anything our organizations can do to assist in the passage of this bill.

Sincerely,

John Lucking Jr., President Alaska Peace Officers Association

PO Box 240106

Anchorage AK 99524

Tom Clemons, President Alaska Association of Chiefs of Police 183 Nelson Ave

Wasilla AK 99654

Michele Logan, President

Women Police

of Alaska

PO Box 233306

Anchorage AK 99523